

BR&DWELL NEWS



Issue 123 September 2012

EVENTS

Sun 9: Orchard Group Working party. Meet Michlow Orchard 10:00. Bring a drink and a snack for elevenses!

Fri 14: Rebellion Knoll W.I. "Local Issues for Women In Derbyshire" – Patrick McLoughlin MP. 7.30pm Methodist Hall.

Tue 18: Bradwell Historical Society – "D H Lawrence – the life of an Outsider" – Neil Roberts. Methodist Hall, 8:00pm **OCT 9:** Parish Plan Open Meeting - Memorial Hall. 6:30pm

and 8:30pm. MARK YOUR DIARIES.

CARNIVAL 2012



Well, I think most people would agree that the 2012 Carnival was an unqualified success. The organisers cleverly arranged for it to stay dry until everyone was spent up, and all the royalty looked

splendid. Our Carnival Princess looked especially lovely and she clearly enjoyed her day. A huge vote of thanks to everyone who supported the event, who entered floats, ran stalls, visited the events on the field or who participated in any way. There was an exceptional turn out of floats and fancy dress this year and a total of £815 was collected (£86.41 of this was raised by Glyn from The Hills). The proceeds will be distributed between FOBS, The Well Dressing Committee and Bradwell Pre-School.

EUROPEAN CHAMP

Readers will recall the article we ran last year about Rory Mackenzie's success in sailing Mirror dinghies. Well, we are pleased to be able to tell you that Rory has just become European Mirror Champion. In the European Mirror Championships, held at Poole, Dorset he won 7 out of 11 races. This success followed hot on the heels of his becoming National Schools champion at Weymouth in July. Well done Rory! 2016 Olympics here we come?

GOOD NEWS FROM THE "GREEN"

We'd like the village to know that we have reached a new agreement with the Brewery covering the next five years. Our thanks to everyone who has supported us up to now and we have great plans for the future. Jez and Karen

BRADWELL YOUTH CLUB

The Club is now in summer recess and will reconvene in September. There are just enough funds remaining for 2 terms. The Council has discussed the possibility of setting up the Youth Club as a separate organisation which would enable us to seek Rates relief for the Newburgh building and access other grants. Both the Youth Leader and Assistant Youth Leader have resigned and we are advertising for their replacements. We also need more parents involved in the running of the Club so please help us continue to provide this Club for the Village.

THANK YOU, BRADWELL!

When Bradda Folk are asked to give they certainly do. A VERY BIG THANK YOU TO ALL the very generous people who donated and attended the Pie & Pea Supper at the Bowling Green on 24th August. I think I can safely say everyone really enjoyed themselves. Thanks to Ray Horan - his auctioneering skills are second to none, and Rob at the Post Office for letting us clutter up his window. Also to Karen for her excellent Meat & Potato pies. With your help we raised a staggering £1,800. Thanks from Joan, Jayne, Trisha, Pauline, Christine and Jeanette

BRADWELL SPORTS WEBSITE

A new Bradwell Sports website has been created and you can find it at: http://bradwellsportsclub.co.uk/index.html
It has been created as a central link to the sports clubs of the village and will carry relevant news and events. There is also a booking form on it for the MUGA so that people can block book the area for, say, tennis etc.

SEND US YOUR NEWS

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the editorial team. Please send news by e-mail to: bradwellnews@yahoo.co.uk or paul@paulandliz.org. Or call Paul (623941), Vanessa (623053) or Carol (621425). You can also leave hand written copy at the Post Office.

Bradwell Fisheries Netherside, tel 01433 620379

Monday: 5.00-9.00pm Tuesday: 11.30-1.30pm Weds-Thurs:11.30-1.30pm

5.00 - 9.30pm

Friday: 11.30-1.30pm 5.00-9.30pm

Saturday: 11.30-1.30pm

5.00-9.00pm

HIGH PEAK HEATING SUPPLIES Towngate, Bradwell

01433 620577

For Building and Plumbing
DIY and Gardening (incl Bird Seed)
Paint and Decorating Goods

THE ONE STOP EVERYTHING SHOP

The Samuel Fox

LUNCH TIME OFFER
Two courses for £10 EVERY lunch time

Quality food at affordable prices!

We look forward to welcoming you soon

Bradwell News

PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

District Council Matters – DDDC Cllr Furness was asked to ensure that DDDC management is made aware that the quality of the last mowing of the grass verges has not been of an acceptable quality. In addition, the parish council decided that if it is established that one of the five planned cuts for the year has been missed, then the Clerk is to apply to DDDC for a rebate.

Cllr Furness reported that significant changes are planned for domestic refuse collection starting in October and that residents will be informed of these changes directly by the District Council

Grants - The council decided to award a grant of £350 to the Bradwell Bowls Club to enable them to buy more equipment, especially to enable it to hold open sessions for younger visitors.

Skate Park – A suggestion that a skate park be installed in the village was considered by Council. It was decided that steps would be taken to acquire the information necessary to assess the case and reach an informed decision. This work will involve inspecting similar skate parks, agreeing a suitable design, conducting noise assessments, ensuring there are no planning issues and investigating the availability for funding. It was agreed that a public consultation will be carried out prior to a final decision.

BT Phone Kiosk – Following last month's discussion and publicity, no suggestions have been received from residents for the use of this kiosk. It will therefore be retained for the short term and until a decision is made.

Bradwell Youth Club – work is progressing during the summer months to resolve a number of issues with the youth club. Interviews are being planned for the vacant Youth Leader & Youth Assistant positions. The need to establish a trust to manage the Youth Club is being reviewed. It was also suggested that a Senior Residents Club could be established to run in the Youth Club premises alongside the Youth Club. This suggestion is being investigated by councillors.

Bradwell Brook – Council decided to avail itself of a Derbyshire County Council (DCC) underwritten Community Cleanup campaign by asking it to remove the excess weed and generally tidy the Brook again this year.

Sports Awards - Council decided to nominate a village group for this year's District Council Sporting Awards. If this application is successful, it will be announced in a future edition of Bradwell News.

Council Training - Training courses for councillors and the Clerk relating to the new powers arising from the 2011 Localism Bill are planned to continue during August.

Council Finance – The receipt of a long outstanding HMRC repayment of £859 was noted by council. The Clerk had been pursuing this refund for some considerable time. The report from the last Finance committee meeting was received by council. This report advised council that if we are to maintain

our finances at an acceptable level, as required by Government regulations, then in the longer term the level of precept would need to be increased. The level of increase required will be proposed at the October Finance committee meeting.

Carnival – Council received a report on the 2012 Carnival from the committee chair. The report concluded that the Carnival had been very successful, with new events and attractions (e.g. donkey rides, Bucking Bronco) and with new floats included in the parade.

Trees – The quotation received from a tree surgeon for tree surgery work on Town Bottom playing field was considered by council and in light of the current financial situation it was decided not to proceed with this work.

OPEN MEETING - Adoption of the PARISH PLAN

The Parish Plan has reached a point where the considerable input from the village has been organised and documented. A summary was presented during Carnival and in the Post Office window, and a more complete proposal will appear soon on the village website. We are now at the point where the village needs to adopt the proposals and effectively take "ownership" of the plan. To this end, there will be a public meeting in the Memorial Hall on **Tuesday 9th October** so you can ask questions and make further comments. There will be two sessions, at **6:30pm and 8:30pm** to enable as many people as possible to attend. Please come along and make sure the plan expresses **your** wishes for the future of Bradwell.

REBELLION KNOLL W.I.

This month's meeting will be on **Friday 14**th **Sept** (please note the **day**) when we will be welcoming our MP Patrick McLoughlin who has very kindly agreed to come and talk to us and answer some of our questions, this promises to be an interesting and informative meeting. Our August outing was to Cocoadance in Castleton. Twenty four members made the trip and were richly entertained, not only by the history and science behind making chocolate but also by tasting the samples. To drink hot chocolate out of a chocolate cup and saucer was amazing! Cocoadance supply Harrods and Harvey Nicholls, amongst others, and can also be found at the monthly Farmers Market in Bakewell. We used this outing to add to our mileage count for WI's national effort 'Big Walk, Little Splash' adding another 40 miles to the total.

The tubs on the main road have done remarkably well, mainly I suspect due to the seemingly incessant rain we have been experiencing recently. The land at the entrance to Town Bottom Playing Field is now maturing nicely - many thanks to all those members who have dug, weeded and planted and generally given a little TLC to what was once a rather barren patch of land .

Many thanks to all of you who supported our stall on Gala Day. We hope you enjoyed the cakes, and thanks too to all those in the WI who slaved over a hot oven to produce the cakes (thanks as well to Dot for the endless flasks of hot water!).

C I STRONG TIMBER SERVICES

Manufacturers of Superior Timber Buildings

Full Range of products available including Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range of animal housing available. All ground work undertaken

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, SK17 8JD

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk

MOVING HOME? NEED TO PACK?

Get your cartons and packaging from

BRADWELL PACKAGING

TELEPHONE: 01433 620590
Bradwell Packaging Services Ltd.
Stretfield Mill, Bradwell
Hope Valley, Derbyshire S33 9JT

Craft Supplies Ltd.

Newburgh works

Netherside, Bradwell Wood turning and Craft Supplies Pyrography and Marquetry Wood working courses

Visit our retail shop Mon. to Sat.

www.craft-supplies.co.uk sales@craft-supplies.co.uk 01433 622550

Bradwell News





TEDDY BEAR CLUB



Teddy Bear Club was very proud to win third prize in the carnival this year. Many thanks to Stu and Rich for building the float, and to

Stuart for lending and driving his tractor and trailer. Teddies starts back on Tuesday 4 September. Due to popular demand we are resuming Friday sessions, starting from Friday 7 September. Please note there will no longer be a session on Thursdays.

We are Bradwell's group for mums, dads, carers, babies and toddlers. We meet during term-time on Tuesdays and Fridays from 9.30am to 11.30am in the Methodist Hall, opposite the White Hart. We charge £2 per family per session, which includes refreshments for the grown-ups and children. For more info, contact Colette Holden - 01433 623838, 07835 800477, colette@coocom.co.uk.

ZHUMBA FITNESS

Ivan Moore from dance and fitness company All MoVe introduced a successful first season of Zumba fitness from February to July 2012. This new venture introduced participants to the fun of dancing and the benefits of fitness. After a summer break, Ivan is now set to introduce a second season of Zumba at the Bradwell War Memorial Hall. Weekly sessions will be offered on Monday evenings from 7.30pm to 8.30pm, starting on Monday 3rd September 2012. Zumba fitness is a Latin inspired dance exercise and fitness programme which combines dance-like movements with cardio, endurance and toning fitness, all set to the most exciting of Latin rhythms. Don't worry if you are new to Zumba or to dance. All you need is enthusiasm and a sense of fun. People enjoy the various benefits of Zumba for a range of different reasons, but mainly because they find it is a fun way to develop fitness, lose weight and become better toned and more supple. Just wear lightweight, loose, comfortable clothing; and trainers are fine. You might want to bring some water and a small towel! For more information, please contact Ivan at ivan.allmove@live.co.uk or phone 07889797827.

BRADWELL FIRE STATION

Residents will recall that many months ago we ran an appeal for new recruits to man the fire station because dwindling numbers were endangering the long term viability of the station. We are delighted to be able to report that two villagers, Paul Nicols and Dan Critchlow have just passed their induction training and exams to join Derbyshire Fire and Rescue. They will be based at Bradwell and their first evening was on 29th August for their station induction. Thereafter, they will be on call as full members of the team. Their induction brings the team strength up to twelve, which should hopefully stabilise the manning situation at the station. However, we have been asked to point out that six more people are still needed and two others are due to retire during this year.

COUNCIL FOR VOLUNTARY SERVICES

Derbyshire Dales CVS (www.ddcvs.org.uk) is a 'Council for Voluntary Services' based in Bakewell which can offer a variety of services to voluntary and community groups across the Derbyshire Dales. These services include advice on funding, governance and other issues such as training and budgeting. If you are a committee member of such a group and need advice then please do contact either me, Jonathan Simcock, or my colleague Sarah Paisley on 01629 812154 to discuss the needs of your group. Derbyshire Dales CVS, Agricultural Business Centre, Agricultural Way, Bakewell DE45 1AH

CHAMPAGNE AND SHOPPING EVENING

The Friends of the DRCS Fundraising Committee invite you to join them for an exciting shopping experience at the DRCS Annual Shopping Fair. Held at The Maynard in Grindleford on Wednesday 3rd October from 6 to 8pm, there will be new stalls and returning favourites, with beautiful gifts, clothes and accessories, children's clothes & books, educational toys, home interiors, gifts for men, home made cakes, savouries and preserves. Tickets are £10 in advance, to include sparkling wine & canapés. Please call 01629 812262

BAMFORD W.I.

To celebrate 100 years of the Bamford Village Institute there will be a DISPLAY & DABBLE DAY on Saturday 15th September in Bamford Institute from 10am-4pm. Activities will include Bread Making, Painting, Beading, Spinning and many more. Everyone is welcome! Come and have a go! Entry Free. Lunches and snacks available

CHURCH EXHIBITION

Thank you to everyone who gave their time so willingly and helped with the Church Exhibition, to everyone who brought their magnificent Arts and Crafts – always a delight, to the children who produced such wonderful photos, writing and drawings and to everyone who came to look at, and enjoy the Exhibition and the tea and cakes. £1013 was raised for the upkeep of the Church. Thank you to Chris Ojari who organised the Open Gardens – it was a lovely day and £500 was raised to be shared between the Church and Chapel.



BRADDA DADS



We would like to thank *everyone* who helped us sell duck race tickets as a new world record for ticket sales was achieved and we even had water to wash the ducks down with. Also, a big thank you to those who donated money raised during Wakes week: Liz Downing donated the takings from her reflexology tent, John and Mary Briddock had a collection box for us and the 'Hog Roast Guys' gave us a donation after the street fair.



MISTER

CARPET

(John and Steve)

Visit our Showroom at 428 Ecclesall Road, Sheffield and By Appointment on Aston Industrial Estate, Hope

Samples of carpets and vinyl brought to your home with no obligation.

Expert Fitting, Personal Service, Free estimates, Own carpets fitted and refitted

No Job Too Small Tel: 0114 268 1733 01433 623700 / 623800

Mob: 07711 753018 / 07803 273172 E-mail: johnmistercarpet@btconnect.com Website: www.mistercarpet.org YE OLDE

BOWLING GREEN INN

Smalldale: Tel 620450

Karen, Jez and all our staff invite you to our warm, friendly, welcoming atmosphere.

Beautiful, succulent, 3 meat and fresh vegetable **Sunday carvery** (every Sunday) 12.30pm - 4pm **Our delicious menu**, with many homemade dishes served Tues - Sat, 12.30pm - 2.30pm and 6pm - 9pm

Beautiful 4 Star accommodation, self contained away from the pub for a quiet night away from it all.

YOUR LOCAL PRIVATE HIRE TAXI

Airports, Stations, Functions City Clubs etc.,

Tel: Andy Owens on 07867 988690

Bradwell News

4

MRS ADA MARY DOROTHY BALL

Mary Ball died at the Burton Closes Nursing Home on 29th July aged 88 years. Born in Bradwell she was the daughter of James and Hannah Dakin, living on Netherside before moving to Gore Lane. She went to the Church School before starting work for Mrs Boulton at the Shoulder of Mutton. She then moved to Eyam, working for an Eyam doctor and "living in". During the war Mary worked on a lathe at Easterbrook Allcards munitions factory at Bridge Works, Parsons Lane. In 1945 she married Bill Ball and they lived with her brother Arthur at Eyam before moving to Bradwell. As her family grew up she returned to work as a cleaner at the cement works. Her main interest was her family but she also enjoyed listening to music and loved animals. She leaves a son Malcolm, daughters Irene and Gloria, six grandchildren, seventeen great-grandchildren and her sister Lilian. Her husband Bill and her seven brothers pre-deceased her. The funeral was at Brimington Crematorium on 10th August.

MISS MARY LEE

Mary Lee died at Moorland House on 5th July aged 83 years. Born in the Wirral she was the daughter of Timothy and Elizabeth Lee. They lived in north west London and she attended school at St Dominic's. After leaving school she trained as a nurse at the Harrow on the Hill and Royal Brompton Hospitals. Later, she was employed as a practice nurse in Rickmansworth. On retirement she moved to Bradwell to be closer to her family. Mary's main interests were the Catholic Church, wildlife and gardening. She leaves nieces Felicity, Elizabeth and Penelope. The funeral was at Bamford Catholic Church on 16th July, followed by burial.

MR GARNET WILSON

Garnet Wilson died at the Presentation Sisters Nursing Home, Matlock on 8th July aged 86 years. Born in Bradwell the son of Beatrice Wilson he attended the Church school before starting work at A. F. Hancock Ltd. During the war he joined

the army, serving in the Cocos Islands and India. On leaving the army he went to work at Earle's cement works. He married Bertha Eidson and they lived with her parents at the Shoulder of Mutton, then moving to rooms in Bradwell and Castleton, and finally moving to Hope. In his youth Garnet played football and cricket and he was a keen gardener. He leaves his wife Bertha, daughters Margaret and Christine, sons Alan and Martin, eight grandchildren, seven greatgrandchildren and his brother Douglas. His sisters Barbara and Dolly pre-deceased him. Cremation was at Hutcliffe Wood on 19th July, followed by a service of thanksgiving at Bradwell Methodist Church.

MRS NELLIE WYTKIN

Nellie Wytkin died at the Lodge Nursing Home, Chapel-En-Le-Frith on 16th July aged 93 years. Born in Bamford, the daughter of Malcolm and Beatrice Walker she attended school in Bamford before starting work at the Cheshire Cheese Inn, where she played the piano. She later became head cook at the Bamford Cotton Mill. Nellie married Jimmy Tattersall and they lived in Castleton before moving to Bamford. Jimmy died at the age of 61 and some years later she married Frank Wytkin and they came to live in Bradwell until about four years ago. After becoming blind she moved to the Lodge. She enjoyed shopping, knitting and watching football. She leaves her husband Frank, sons Gordon and Graham, daughter Monica, four grandchildren, four great-grandchildren and sisters Doreen, Hilary and Beryl. Her husband Jim and ten siblings pre-deceased her. The funeral was at Bamford Church on 24th July followed by burial.

QUIET DAY AT ABNEY

With Sister Grace OHP "The Holy Spirit" on Saturday 15th September: 10.30 -3pm. Tea/coffee from 10am – bring a packed lunch, tea and coffee provided. Free – but donations towards cost (hall etc.) would be appreciated; perhaps £5. Tel. Rev Josephine Barnes 621443 for more information.

	2nd	9th	16th	23rd	30th
ST BARNABAS	0915 Morning Prayer	1100 Family Communion	0915 Holy Communion	0915 Holy Communion	United Eucharist at Edale
SEPT SERVICES					



at Fountain Square Pharmacy, Tideswell on Thursdays

Nail Trimming, Removal of Corns & Callouses.

For an appointment phone 01298 871249 or see The Pharmacy Staff For a Home Visit phone 07966 713098



GEORGE & JOAN STEWARDSON

Bespoke Picture Framing

The Old Chapel, Thornhill, Nr.Bamford, Hope Valley S33 0BR Tel/Fax: 01433 650528

Callers welcome at our workshop

Tues & Weds 9.30 am to 4.00 pm, Thurs 9.30 am to 6.00 pm Sat 9.30am to 12:30 pm and at other times by appointment

WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

For a fast and reliable service 24 hours a day

Contact Jonathon on

0796 702 0604 or

01433 621350

NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL

The White Hart

Tel: 01433 620444

A Beautiful, Traditional 17th Century Inn Excellent range of wines/spirits+4 Cask Ales

22nd Sept: "Charlie Don't Surf" debut with their great raw rock covers - AC/DC, Bon Joyi etc.

The **popular QUIZ** every Wednesday followed by 'Play Your Cards Right' £100 donated to the Well Dressing Committee from Quiz Funds.

The Hope Chest Deli

Your local delicatessen

Quality bread from Roses bakery, fine cheeses, continental meats, Cocoadance chocolates, coffee beans, free-from products, and much more........

Freshly made takeaway sandwiches

Buffets catered for Gift Hampers available For a little shop we certainly have lots to offer! *******

Open 7 days

The Hope Chest Deli, 8 Castleton Road, Hope 533 6RD
To order please call us on 01433 620072

THE SHOULDER OF MUTTON

Hope Valley 620427

New Terrace Now Open for drinking or eating

Pie Nights:

28th September and 26th October

£6.95 for Meat & Potato Pie with mushy peas and gravy or Cheese and Onion Pie with chips, mushy peas and gravy

Ring 620427 to book a table

Everyone Welcome!